

Date: March 22, 2016

To:

Robert G. Luna, Chief of Police From:

For: Members of the Public Safety Committee

Subject: PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REQUEST FOR INFORMATION

> On March 1, 2016, the Public Safety Committee requested the Police Department provide the number of people that are currently on probation who live in the City of Long Beach.

> As of March 8, 2016, there are approximately 640 residents on probation who reside in Long Beach. The probation population fluctuates frequently and the subsequent requirements varies depending on the underlying charges for which these individuals were convicted.

> If you have any questions, please contact me or my Chief of Staff, Commander Richard Conant, at extension 87301.

MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL CC: CHARLES PARKIN, CITY ATTORNEY LAURA L. DOUD, CITY AUDITOR TOM MODICA, ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER ARTURO SANCHEZ, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER REBECCA JIMENEZ, ASSISTANT TO THE CITY MANAGER